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The Permanent Council held a special meeting to consider a letter from the Secretary General, Dr. Miguel Ángel Rodríguez, dated October 8, 2004, and addressed to the Chair of the Permanent Council, Ambassador Aristides Royo, Permanent Representative of Panama.

The Council took cognizance of the letter sent by the Secretary General of the Organization, Dr. Miguel Ángel Rodríguez, in which he announced that he would resign from his post as of October 15, 2004.
The Council the adopted the following declaration:

THE PERMANENT COUNCIL OF THE ORGANIZATION OF AMERICAN STATES,
At its special meeting of October 8, 2004, took cognizance of the letter of the same date addressed to Ambassador Aristides Royo, Permanent Representative of Panama and Chair of the Permanent Council of the Organization of American States, from the Secretary General, Dr. Miguel Ángel Rodríguez Echeverría. In that letter, the Secretary General announced that he would resign from the post of Secretary General as of October 15, 2004. 

Pursuant to Article 108 of the OAS Charter, the Assistant Secretary General, Ambassador Luigi R. Einaudi, will assume said duties until the General Assembly, at a regular or special session, shall elect a new Secretary General.
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�.	The observations and comments of the delegations appear in the minutes of the meeting (CP/ACTA 1450/04).








CP13645E05





[image: image2.wmf]PERMANENT COUNCIL

_1142924763.doc



PERMANENT COUNCIL



